Notre Dame Student Union Executive Cabinet

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

September 17, 2001 Foster Room, LaFortune

I. OPENING BUSINESS

A. Call to Order

Student Union Board Manager Paul Krivickas called the meeting to order at 6:03.

B. Invocation

Paul Krivickas led the invocation.

C. Roll Call

Neal Driscoll and Anhtuan Do were absent.

D. Approval of the September 10, 2001 Executive Summary Under New Business, BOG should replace BOF. The September 10, 2001 Executive Summary was approved unanimously after a motion from Paul Krivickas.

II. ANNOUNCEMENTS

- A. Student Senate Update
 - Many Senate meetings were canceled due to events of Tuesday, September 11.
 - Senate discussed presenting the agenda in the Observer the day of meetings.
 - Some committee meetings will be in the dining halls to induce student interaction. The topic for discussion of the committee meetings will be advertised in the dining hall
 - Student Senate is constructing a bulletin board to place in the student government office to keep everyone abreast of committee objectives.
 - The Senate is trying to clarify the changes in the Dean's list requirements by talking with Provost Hatch, Fr. Poorman, and the Academic Council advisor.
- B. St. Mary's College Update
 - The Board of Governance will hand out whistles on Thursday to St. Mary's student Body.
 - "Light the Night," a walk to benefit the quest for a cure to Leukemia, will be Wednesday at 7PM in Howard Park.
- C. Student Activities Office Update
 - The Source, the almighty handbook for life as a student government official, is now available online as a .pdf file (Adobe Acrobat). The actual Source will be available at the end of the week in its standard booklet form.
 - Student Union groups have links on the Student Activities web site.
 - Amy Geist was hired by the Student Activities Office to serve as a moderator to the Class of 2005 and the Club Coordination Council.
- D. Calendar Collaboration
 - The first Notre Dame Executive Cabinet advertisement of this semester ran last week in the Observer. The format will be the same this week so students will recognize the ad each week.
 - To advertise on inserts the cost is \$55 per 1000 inserts, and to advertise to the whole student body, the estimated cost would be \$700. Sponsorships are still an option to defray costs.

III. OLD BUSINESS

Campus Safety Ad

- Erin Casey passed a rough draft of the advertisement around. Suggestions were made to add common sense tips including, "Carry spare cash for a taxi." Katie Hammond advised that the ad be made more personal. Matt Smith recommended that the cabinet request the Observer to do a highlighted article on safety while using bullets to draw attention to safety tips.
- > Jenn Wolfe announced that the Executive Cabinet has inherited a \$2700 debt from last year.
- John Hagan suggested that the Exec Cab ask CARE to cosponsor the safety announcement. Erin said the ad, though, was supposed to symbolize the unity of the SMC and ND campus.
- > Brooke suggested that the Office of the President could cosponsor the ad if Tuesday night's On/Off-Campus Safety Forum was advertised at the same time.

IV. NEW BUSINESS

First Home Football Game

- ➤ The first home football game is Saturday, September 22, 2001.
- A collection will be taken up to aid the victims of 9/11's terrorist attacks.
- Red, white, and blue ribbons will be handed out.
- Discussion arose as to whether we should encourage students to wear red, white, and blue or still encourage the purchase of The Shirt.

V. ANNOUNCEMENTS

- The first Town Hall meeting will be Monday, September 17 at 8PM in the Notre Dame Room, La Fortune. Discussion topics include Frosh-O and football ticket distribution.
- Any student with ideas on how to simplify football ticket distribution can email Peter Rossman, Brooke Norton, or Brian Moscona.
- Student Tickets for the U2 concert will be sold Thursday night with the same setup as before with sales beginning at 3PM.
- Please make sure you read the letter Brooke handed out concerning the Student Service Center. In order to keep the student center, clubs will have to help man it.

V. ADJOURNMENT

Peter Rossman adjourned the council at 6:55. The next meeting of the Executive Cabinet will be on Monday, September 24, 2001 in the Foster Room, LaFortune.

Respectfully Submitted,

Tai Romero

Student Union Secretary

September 17, 2001